McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High
Wednesday June 29th, 2011
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Enerson, Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson, Jeremy Slowinski
Other Attendees:  Patty Dreier Portage County Executive, Scott Watson, DNR, Paul Stroik Village of Whiting President, Cecil Coates Village of Whiting Representative
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on May 19, 2011 were read and approved.  
McDill Dam:  Jack Negaard reviewed the timeframe of events for the Whiting Dam issues.  On June 10th the Village discovered a leak in the East side of the dam in the embankment next to the cement dam/gate structure.  The water was drawn down 6 inches to assess the situation, and returned after it was decided that the situation only warranted monitoring.  During the week of 6/13 further monitoring continued, and the leak expanded into a sink hole that was continuing to enlarge.  On 6/16 the decision was made with input from the DNR to draw the water down 4 feet, and the lake district was requested to notify all residents to remove their watercraft.  On 6/20 after further review of the sinkhole the County decided to close Hwy HH due to safety concerns.  The drawdown rate was increased to 10 inches a day vs 6 inches a day to relieve the pressure off the dam.  After review by Aecom – Whiting’s engineering firm and the DNR it was decided to draw down the water completely, which will be reached by 7/1.  Until the total drawdown is complete the total damage is unknown.    Aecom has provided a quote to Whiting of $20,000 to complete borings and other review to determine the extent of the issue.  Due to the costs and the lack of funding available in Whiting’s budget the village at their Public Works meeting on 6/28 did not pass on a recommendation to the Village board to proceed with the inspection.    The road which was built by the County and DOT in a joint project in 1999-2000 turned over the dam after completion of the road to the Village of Whiting which has maintained the dam.  Both the County and the Village is researching through historical documents to try to determine the construction of the road at the time to see how the fill under the highway was completed and the fill around the dam in particular was done.  
Patty Dreier addressed the Lake District to state that at this time she can’t take anything to the Portage County boards until the Village of Whiting provides a written request to the county on what they need assistance with.  The Village is set to have a meeting on 7/12 to discuss requesting assistance of other local governments.  The county is concerned that if the Village meeting is not moved to next week, they will miss the deadline for the county meetings during the week of 7/11.  The County recognizes the crucial need to work together on the project and move the repair process forward.  

After discussion and questions a motion was made and seconded of:  Motion to offer the Village of Whiting $10,000 to complete inspection of the dam and request the Village of Whiting to issue a formal request of assistance to Portage County, the City of Stevens Point and the DOT.  Motion was approved 42 yes, 2 no.
Dam Transfer of Ownership:  Jack reviewed that while Whiting could complete the dam inspection, they can decide to repair it, sell it, or abandon it.  Whiting has noted several times that they are not in the financial position at this time to continue with the expense of repairs.  If they decide to sell the dam, a government entity is the only option as private ownership sale would not be allowed.  Discussions in the next few weeks may also include transfer of ownership, and the Lake District may be approached regarding purchase or joint purchase of the dam.  
Fisheries Update:  Tom Patterson reviewed the DNR hearing held on 6/28 regarding the closure of the fishery.  The DNR has closed fishing on McDill, which includes Iverson park down to the dam.  This includes rough fish and carp, and the fishery will be closed for an indefinite period until after the water levels return.   Tom has also started a Facebook website:  http://www.facebook.com/people/McDill-Pond to provide terminology and information on dams, and to provide a question/answer forum.  Travis and Jordan provided a fish rescue update, to date about 16-1700 fish have been rescued.  
Blasto Reminder:  Blastomycosis is a fungal disease that is known to exist in the Plover River.  Homeowners are cautioned to wear a mask when going out on the lakebed, and to also keep their pets out of the lakebed.  The student workers will be required to wear masks when working on the lakebed.  

Permit Reminder:  Any shoreline work will require a permit.  Please file one by obtaining a permit at http://dnr.wi.gov/waterways/shoreline_habitat/lake_erosion.html  or contact Keith Patrick DNR 715-241-7502 with any permit questions.  
 AIS Update:  The chemical treatment was completed on June 9th.  The Curly Leaf Pondweed was knocked out very well by the treatment, while the Eurasian Water Milfoil will take more time to determine its success due to being a systemic treatment.  Due to the water being flushed out with the drawdown the overall success of the EWM will not be known until after refill.  A request to extend our AIS grant to December 2012 has been informally requested to the DNR, and they have asked for a new scope document, which they agree should not be an issue.   The student workers will be kept on doing handpulling of EWM in the riverbed during the remainder of the summer.
The next meeting date will be determined after the outcome of the Village of Whiting and Portage County Meetings.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:31 pm.   Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.
